
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING MARCH 2017
Closed session was cancelled due to snowstorm and patrolman unavailable.

The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, March 13, 2017 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was published in the March 9 issues of the Mt. Horeb Mail and News-Sickle-Arrow and posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on March 2, 2017.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Vera Riley, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis and Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger were present. There were 12 citizens present.  Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.    Greg Hyer led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of the Minutes of the February 13 Board Meeting minutes.    Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the February 13 Town 
Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved the minutes.  Motion carried.  

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the February 28 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The list of invoices for previous month (February) was reviewed. Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded Vera Riley to approve the amount of February invoices for $942,450.48.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded Jeff Baylis to approve payment of March invoices in the amount of $31,019.88.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  

Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk: Question on the baseball diamond use for this summer was addressed.  There are 3 road use events coming up: April 1 by the Black Earth 10 Quasi Classic; April 22 is the UW Cycling Road Race; and May 20, Roads Scholar Sports Car Club.  Received a note from Deb Boehnen letting us know she had found 6 shingles on the ground after the wind storm recently.  Annual Town Meeting is scheduled for April 18, 2017 at 7:00 pm.  Chair:   Quarterly Patrolman Meeting will change to April meeting before the regular Town Board Meeting.  Chair has had conversations with National Park Service regarding the Wilke House.  Chair has asked for the Park Service to come to talk with the Board about what they will be doing.   Snow seemed uneventful today.  Chair will have an update on the Stagecoach Road decision in April.  The State delegates to the County what needs to be done on this kind of project.  State also feels strongly about how much pavement should be on the road with wanting a little more than less.  There will be some updates on cost structures.  Jeff Baylis pointed out that some municipalities are opting to use gravel roads instead of paved.  It is important to note, however, that maintenance costs go up on a gravel road even though the initial cost is lower than paved.  Greg Haack informed the Board that Mt. Horeb Fire District are not inclined to change by-laws to allow someone who does not live in the district to be on the Board as an elected official.  There will be a Public Hearing on Mineral Extraction here at the town hall on April 6 at 7:00 pm.
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  Bob Boehnen asked clerk to contact individual who is looking to use and maintain ball diamond more details as to the use of the ball diamond.  David Wildes of Appleberry Farm is looking into purchasing a liquor license for his business.  Town will get back to Dave as to how this is accomplished.  An update from Bob Goodwin on pricing for another plow truck.  Proposals he has gotten at this time costs about $172,000, on another proposal, the cost is $166,000.  If Town orders a truck soon, it is 30 to 60 days to go through the process and would take until November before truck would be here.  Chair asked how soon we need to make a decision.  Bob indicated if we want to have it for the next snow season, a decision would need to be made yesterday.   A special Board meeting will take place this Wednesday, March 15 at 6:00 pm to discuss.
Deputy Brooke Granger to present information on public safety.  Deputy Granger was not able to attend.      

Discussion/Action on County’s actions regarding the Dettmann property located on Hwy P.  Discussion continued regarding the Dettmann property on Highway P.  Carl Dettmann spoke regarding the letter the Town Chair had drafted.  Mr. Dettmann is asking the Town Board to table or abstain from making a decision giving his reasoning based on the last meeting minutes.  He believes the Town would vote on misrepresented facts by County Zoning.  Tonight he is not asking whether or not the Town Board likes the project.  Mr. Dettmann believes the Board does not have all the facts to vote on this letter that is to go to the Board of Adjustment.  When speaking about the relationship with Hilltop, Mr. Dettman indicated he is a silent investor.  Mr. Dettmann would like an opportunity to talk at another meeting.  Jeff Baylis moved approval of letter for signature, seconded by Paul Correll.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Discussion on Mt. Horeb School District referendum on April ballot by Superintendent Steve Saletno.  Steve Salerno presented information regarding the referendum on the April ballot for the Mt. Horeb School District.  Arnold Harris presented an opposing opinion regarding this referendum.  Mr. Harris indicated he would be publishing his view in the next coming weeks.
Discussion/Action on Mike Larson property at 3745 County Hwy P, to add an accessory building to that parcel.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the Plan Commissions recommendation to disapprove the zoning change for the property at 3745 County Highway P.  All Board Members agreed.  Motion carried.
Action Discussion —Establishing Weight limits on West Mineral Point Road from Redhawk Lane to Garfoot Road.  Tabled to a future meeting
Action/Discussion — Proposed Quarry on West Mineral Point Road.  A meeting is scheduled on Thursday, April 6 at 7:00 pm regarding this proposal.
Action on contracting with MSA Engineering to evaluate West Mineral Point and Garfoot Roads for heavy truck traffic.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Vera Riley to approve contracting with MSA Engineering to evaluate West Mineral Point Road and Garfoot Road for heavy truck traffic doing some soil borings.  A second motion made by Greg Haack to table this action until the April meeting.  Greg Hyer seconded.  Board Members Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Vera Riley and Greg Hyer approved.  Paul Correll declined.  Motion carried.

Action on establishing objectives for road maintenance work by patrolman.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Haack to approve the establishment of objectives for road maintenance work by patrolman using the ranking of roads.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried
Action on ranking roads for maintenance.   Some discussion on this ranking system took place.  Supervisors will continue to work with proposals to help clarify.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk



